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Stratified structures and debris of the 
succeeding Early (ca. 6000 b.c.), Middle 
(5th millennium), and Late (early 4th 
millennium) Susiana periods have provided 
abundant evidence for the continuity and 
increasing complexity of the prehistoric 
Susiana culture. Already in the Archaic 
Susiana period the settlement had had a 
mixed economy of animal husbandry and 
agriculture. By the Early Susiana period 
stone hoes, attached to sticks by means of 
bitumen and cord, had become common. 
Fragments of two large vessels, one of 
pottery and one of stone imitating a 
ceramic shape, along with well-cut stone 
amulets, suggest some degree of 
specialization in the potters’ and 
stonecutters’ crafts. Pottery shapes and 
decoration developed from Archaic Susiana 
3 prototypes
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http://www.iranicaonline.org/articles/de-morgan


Susa I: C14

Inizi: 4395/3955 a.C.

Fine: 3680/3490 a.C.
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an increase in the complexity of stylistic messaging is

to be expected concomitant with an increase in the number of social 

units and thus of sociopolitical complexity.



In a discussion of mortuary analysis, Binford (1971: 17)

proposes that there is a direct correlation between a person’s status and

the number of duty-status relations in which he or she is involved. Tainter

(1978:125) argues that this will mean that higher-status individuals will

have more energy expended on their funerals. He suggests that clusters

of mortuary practices which are based on distinct levels of energy expenditure

will reflect distinct levels of rank.

A similar argument may also be applied to other forms of social communication

and ritual outside the mortuary domain. Within a category of

artifacts (for example, pottery or clothing), there may be groups characterized

by differential levels of energy/labor expended in their manufacture

or symbolic embellishment.



VERTICAL COMPLEXITY:

In a discussion of mortuary analysis, Binford (1971: 17)

proposes that there is a direct correlation between a person’s status and

the number of duty-status relations in which he or she is involved. Tainter

(1978:125) argues that this will mean that higher-status individuals will

have more energy expended on their funerals. He suggests that clusters

of mortuary practices which are based on distinct levels of energy expenditure

will reflect distinct levels of rank.

A similar argument may also be applied to other forms of social communication

and ritual outside the mortuary domain. Within a category of

artifacts (for example, pottery or clothing), there may be groups characterized

by differential levels of energy/labor expended in their manufacture

or symbolic embellishment.

(1) the nature of the raw material (whether it is locally available 

and in plentiful supply or must be obtained from elsewhere at a 

high “cost”), (2) the quality of the finished item, (3) the 

abundance of some attribute(s) of the object (for example, the 

quantity of embroidery applied to a costume or the number

of motifs on a pot). Redundancy.



SOCIETA ORIZZONTALI:

Rather, the distinctions among horizontally related groups will be signaled

through variations in attributes on the same level. In the case

of design, one can expect such variation to take the form of differences

in design elements and/or differences in combinations of these elements.

These variations will tend to be those of form but not of quantity or degree

of elaboration which are indicative of vertical differentiation.

To measure horizontal complexity, one can use the H statistic. H monitors

distinctions between attributes and combinations of attributes and

their frequency of occurrence. It largely ignores differences in the 

abundance or elaboration of attributes that characterize vertical 

differentiation.



1. Style communicates social messages.

2. Stylistic messages serve to mark and maintain 

boundaries between social groups.

3. Since sociopolitical complexity is related to the 

number of distinct social groups, as sociopolitical 

organization becomes more complex there will be an 

increase in stylistic messaging.

4. Given the patterns of hospitality in chiefly societies, 

pottery vessels will be one category of  artifacts which will 

carry stylistic messages with sociopolitical content.

5. Changes in the complexity of  designs can be monitored 

using measures of  redundancy and information (H).

Redundancy monitors 

the length (here, the

number of motifs per 

vessel), and 

repetitiveness of 

messages, which, as

previously mentioned, 

constitute one of the 

variables that 

distinguishes

sumptuary from 

ordinary goods.





The high level of redundancy in the Susa A ceramic

sample is suggestive of the existence of distinct 

categories of sumptuary and “ordinary” vessels,





This allows a comparison of similar vessel forms and 

designs and aids in distinguishing the production of 

workshops and individuals The designs on Susa pots conform systematically to 

“grammatical” rules, but individual freedom of expression, 

within certain constraints, and variation in individual 

competence, result in productions that reflect community 

standards. While we might expect that groups of painters 

working together or in close proximity would produce very 

similar vessels, the actual execution of the designs 

depends on individual hands. Drafting a set of designs on 

the concave surface of an open bowl presents some 

technical difficulties that would not be relevant on a

two-dimensional surface. Designers drafting freehand had 

to assess proportions and foreshortening to achieve a 

balance and aesthetically pleasing outcome. The vessels 

show a high degree of variability in these regards, while 

conforming to consistent use of structure and motifs.



DIVERSI WORKSHOP







Bakun
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Chiefdom Societies: società redistributiva con nucleo centrale di coordinamento.



Non chiefdom societies based on agriculture but 

Mobile pastoralist mode of production and agriculture.




